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I 

 
During the period 18th to the 20th of November 1999, Finish, Norwegian, Russian and 
Swedish specialists met in Trondheim, Norway, to discuss the co-operation on habitat 
conservation in the Barents Region, and the possible establishment of a forum for this co-
operation. 
 

II 
 
The participants of the meeting made presentations for information exchange about habitat 
protection in their countries. They discussed progress, challenges and needs in the habitat 
protection work in the Barents Region, a possible establishment of a network of protected 
areas in the Barents Region called the Barents Region Protected Areas Network (BPAN) and 
practical co-operation between the regions on i.e. ecotourism and training of specialists. 
 
The initiative to this meeting was taken on the basis of the workshop on protected areas in the 
Barents region and Northwest Russia held in Tromsø, Norway, 23-25 November 1998, 
organised by the Norwegian – Russian working group on biological diversity under the 
Norwegian – Russian Commission on Environmental Co-operation. 
 

III 
 
The general conclusions made by the representatives in the meeting included: 
 
– The representatives agreed to establish an international contact forum on habitat 

conservation in the Barents Region according to the attached mandate. 
 
– Major challenges of habitat protection in the Barents Region are the protection of virgin 

forests, the coastal areas included the Arctic archipelagos, and areas representing the 
mountain, tundra, wetland and marshland ecosystems. Experience from the formation of 
the Russian Arctic National Park must be recognised. The representatives also recognised 
the importance of gaining acceptance of a reservation of these areas for nature protection 
in advance of conflicting economical development. 

 
– Priority must be given to already established protected areas, areas in process of 

protection, and areas that has to be reserved for protection. The international contact 
forum shall take part in the formulation of the needs for this protection. The participants 
recognise this as a short-term priority that must be in balance with the available 
economical resources. The participants still recognised that the overall long-term vision 
will be to establish a network of protected areas in the Barents Region.  
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